

## COMMUNIST PARTY OF VIETNAM Hanoi, 16 September 2003

To: Mr. Kazuhisa Mori
Executive Vice-Chairman
Japan Atomic Industrial Forum, Inc.
1-2-13 Shiba-daimon, Minato-ku, Tokyo
105-8605 Japan

Tel: +81-3-57770761 Fax: +81-3-57770762

Dear Mr. Mori.

19/19 (国版は1224-

I am writing to thank you and your colleagues for your kind arrangements for our trip to Japan during 7-14 September 2003. The trip has provided us with a good opportunity to see and understand how nuclear power develops in your country. Further, the discussions with Japanese experts on nuclear power development were very useful for us. I believe that the Japanese experience in this field is of very much interest to our policy makers as well as scientists when considering the introduction of nuclear power into Vietnam.

I would like to take this opportunity to convey the best regards from all the members of our delegation to you and our Japanese colleagues who have contributed to the success of our trip. I do hope that the co-operation between Vietnam and Japan in the areas of science and education in general and in the field of nuclear energy will continually develop.

With kind regards, Yours sincerely,

CHAIRMAN

Prof. Dr. Do Nguyen Phuong